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Aug. 27, 2019 

Hello, 

You are receiving this email as a parent of a child in the Damascus Little League program for the previous 

season or because you were a volunteer for our league.  This message shall serve as an invitation to you 

to attend the annual member meeting and election of officers for the 2019-2020 Little League season.   

This meeting will be held on Sunday, Sept. 8th at 2 p.m. at the Riverside Place apartments, (Old Rock 

School) in the meeting room.  (505 South Shady Ave, Damascus.) 

The meeting is open to all members (parents, coaches, volunteers), and anyone with a vested interest in 

the operation of Damascus Little League. During this meeting we will have an open election for the 

Board of Director seats (one-year term).  All regular members are eligible to serve on the Board and are 

eligible to vote.   

No absentee votes will be accepted, but potential candidates not in attendance can be nominated as 

long as the person nominating has knowledge the individual will serve if elected.   

We need people that want to make a difference.  The Board of Directors meet monthly from October to 

September to discuss league operations, finances, volunteer needs, and also take on various 

assignments and roles, as needed. 

The Board of Directors has the responsibility of running the operation of our program.  The board makes 

decisions that are in the best interest of all the children in our program.  We are required to operate our 

program under the rules and regulations of Little League International.   
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Some of the specific duties include: paperwork that needs to be filed with corporate headquarters, 

registrations, finding sponsors for our teams, fundraising, try-outs, drafting teams, scheduling, working 

ball games, hosting all-star tournaments, selecting all-star teams, and having regular meetings with the 

board and the district.  

After the board is elected, there will be a meeting of the newly elected board members to nominated 

and elect specific officers within the board. 

I would like to thank all of the volunteers that have worked very hard this past year and years past. 
 Without all of us working together, none of what we do would be possible. 
 
Please join us for our annual meeting Sunday, Sept. 8th, at 2 p.m. and consider how you can help make 
the 2019-2020 DLL season even better. 

 

Thank you, 

Rob Morgan 

President 

 


